Whittell Boosters Minutes

January 13, 2016

Meeting Called to Order 5:30pm

Present: Bronwyn Leeper, Raquel Norton, Kelly Krolicki, Tahnie Weiser, Kim Aynedter, Kim Felton, Tonja Elkins, Dana Buchholz, Kristy Kjer, Kevin Kjer, Susan VanDoren, Crespin Esquivel, Kate Krolicki, Quinn Kixmiler, and Daria Sharon.

Minutes: Kim A. made a motion to approve the December 9, 2015 minutes. Kim F. seconded. Approved.

Treasurer's Report: Kelly stated checking account balance as of 12/31/15 is \$59,595.92, with \$2,207.88 in outstanding checks from 2012-2013 and \$618.69 of deposits that never happened. \$1,589.19 will be moved into quickbooks to show a balance of \$57,421.74.

New Business:

Funding Requests:

None. However, Kim Aynedter spoke to Les Schwab and they are talking to corporate the last half of February to see if they'll donate again this year. Kim Aynedter is also talking to Paula at Casey's to see if GWHS can do a fundraiser there once a month. 10% of the entire day's proceeds would come back to our school.

Committee Reports:

Leadership: Kate reported the student council has set at date for Winter Formal for February 11th (Thursday).

Faculty Report: Ms. Van Doren stated all is well.

PR: Daria stated donors were thanked in the paper.

Edgewood Golf Tournament: Kevin stated the tournament will be held May 7 and 8, with the 8th being Mother's Day which they will incorporate into the event using flowers, etc.

8th Grade Graduation Ceremony: Tahnie reported after searching many different venues, it was decided that it be held again at Tep's, May 25th, which was well received last year. Her budget of \$1000 may fall short as she expects 36 kids at \$25/head will only cover food, linen, flatware, etc. She wants to also include the DJ and desert and most likely will go over budget. DJ quoted her \$500 which is a \$200 increase from last year but he was worth the money spent as he had a fog machine.

Ms. Van Doren made a motion to approve the additional \$500 to include costs of DJ and dessert. Discussion included fundraise the additional funds to cover the extra costs. Others felt a committee member should not have to do any additional fundraising but that increasing budget should be done in advance by the annual budget committee/meeting. Further discussion suggested Tahnie negotiate with the DJ on a lower price. Raquel made a new motion to approve up to an additional \$300 beyond her budget of \$1000 for additional costs which would include the cost of the DJ. Kelly K. seconded. Approved.

Senior Grad Committee: Junior parents are requested to step up and help with this. It is the easiest event as it involves picking up cupcakes, plastic ware, water, ice and table decorations from Costco and setting up just prior to graduation ceremony. Graduation is scheduled for Saturday, May 28th. Please let boosters or the front office know if you can help.

Warrior Way: Tonja and Kim both reported that Shirlee dropped off signatures to Steve at the Tahoe Transportation Department and may still develop into a local news story. Tonja also mentioned that schools that participate in Safe School Route programs qualify for federal and state grants and will look further into it. Raquel had nothing further to report.

Snack Shack-Dana stated there aren't many games left this season and snack shack will go through February. This upcoming weekend will be the biggest push to deplete snacks. So far, ytd, snack shack has netted \$2,467.

Sunshine- Lauren was not in attendance. No report given.

Next scheduled meeting will be held Wednesday, Febraury 10, 2016.

Meeting adjourned 6:00pm.